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               Northrepps  Newsletter No:4 (April) 
Well, I started writing this a couple of weeks ago but got a bit busy so now it’s the 15th and back on track so It’s that time again and I have managed to put pen to paper so here we go….

Easter has come and gone, the clocks have changed, we had the coldest March in some 50 years and probably the coldest Easter ever and has it got warmer? Um…no but don’t worry at least the forecasts suggest that at last the wind will get out of the NE’ly  quadrant by the second week in April and we should start to warm up….let’s hope so. At least our airfield is open as again many across the UK are waterlogged…

Northrepps Aero Club: Many thanks to all those who helped on the runway numbers, we have since cut the grass around them so they stand out better until we can get them painted and we also cut the runway edges as the runways and crops were starting to look the same colour. The garden and camping area were also cut before Easter and thanks to those hardy souls who braved the sub-zero arctic conditions to camp out over the long weekend. I gather this was made easier by copious amounts of home brewed ale and wine…. We have renewed the signs asking people to keep dogs on leads at all times, this is not us just being difficult but there was another case recently of a large dog running into a prop in the Midlands. This is not just distressing for both the dog owner and the pilot, but in this case the engine was ‘shock loaded’ and the prop badly damaged leading to a huge bill and writs flying around…..

On a brighter note, the lease is just about sorted, planning permission has gone to the Council and the first hangar is ordered with delivery in early-mid April. Smiffy and Chippie have started on the ground works and this will be finished in good time. It was great seeing ‘Digit’ aka ‘Kit Kat’ aka Darren back albeit missing one finger….. We also have a new resident aircraft (and member) in the form of ‘Laptop’ and his Thruster. There is a rumour that this may be joined by an X-Air. A new flex-wing has also turned up… a replacement for one that had ‘a spot of bother’ last year. Another club member is looking to get back flying and is looking for someone to form a small group around a flex-wing and we have had a call from a chap in Suffolk with time on both a C42 and Eurostar looking to get a group going or would consider almost any reasonable 3-axis machine.
Visitor numbers are well down and residents are only getting the odd flying window too.   
Paramotor Group: There has not been much flying here either although the wind has been perfect for cliff soaring or free flying and Mark W and Lidl John have helped a couple more club members explore this side of the sport. Those that also fly at Shipdham and Boston have had a bit more luck.
Model Club: Nothing to report here
Silly Quiz and other useless stuff:  Did you know that our army currently has a ‘fighting strength’ of 82,000 while our prisons currently hold 84,000. Outside of Africa, Iceland is the youngest country yet it has the oldest Parliament and 6% of Americans and 25% British do not believe man has been to the moon.
Our club nights are still proving a hit, we meet on the last Tuesday of the month in the village pub from around 7.30pm

From the Flying Press: As we leave winter behind(hopefully) there is a lot of new products, planes and options popping up…About now Sun ‘n Fun will be getting going in Florida and is the usual ‘launch point’ for many new toys. In Europe, Technam have introduced a new single seat, low wing aerobatic aircraft available in various forms and no doubt as some competition to the Twister types. The CAA have agreed that if you get an Autogyro license, you can now rent one rather than having to buy one. It must of course be factory built. The dreaded EU has at last appointed a private pilot to run EASA the Europe wide CAA and just hope we can expect to see a bit of common sense in the future……  The EU wanted to ban the IMC rating in the UK but is now having second thoughts an may actually introduce it across the rest of Europe. The FAA are also looking to introduce it in the U.S. too 
Flight Safety: Not been flying over winter and thinking of dragging your pride and joy out for a play as the weather improves?…. Well STOP and think a moment….. are you and your machine fit and legal ? when did you last fly?  Further to this item, I know that many flexwings have had their permits renewed by Brian Smy. There are new ½ mill maps for sale on the field and the new ¼ mill’s are out in a few months time. There has been several airspace changes across the UK so please…check before going further afield. Many will have seen in the local press that due to budget cuts, the fighters at Lakenheath are grounded for 5 months. This does NOT mean that the complex is closed. In the event of a crisis, they will go active at a moments notice. The Tankers and Special Ops Wing are both still flying at Mildenhall and the ‘Transit Wing’ is open so please do not go blundering through the Zone….
And Finally: Be aware, both the model club and the para- motors are back flying and with better weather, most airfields are back open and we are busy again (at last). The camping area is proving popular again so I suggest if you fancy an ‘airfield weekend’ that you call Smiffy and book a slot….
Many will have heard of the midnight landing at Ludham and reports of drug smuggling…. After an investigation by the Police and the UKBA, it turns that an aircraft was doing some night time survey work across N.Norfolk and the landing may have been due to a ‘call of nature’ or in PC terms, a comfort break….
Many will have seen that the Carnival were unlucky with their bid for the Red Arrows this year. I have been involved with the carnival for some 30 years and this is only the 3rd time this has happened. We will apply again next year. I have in the past arranged for the Yakovlevs and the Aerostars. I have sorted the team(s) for this year and they along with the return of a parachute team, will use us over the two main days… More on this later.
The list of our events is on our website.
Blue skies and happy landings from all the team and many thanks to all our regular helpers.

